
Second Cabinet Meeting 

October 19, 2024 

 

Report of the Global Extension Team - District 

 

DG Bill Simpson has tasked our group to start 8 new clubs during his year as Governor.  

I have opened four (4) new club applications with LCI: Crosby (sponsored by Huffman 

Lions Club); Houston Men in Action (sponsored by Houston Lady Lions); Texas 

Southern University Campus (sponsored by Houston Lady Lions); and New Caney 

(sponsored by Humble Noon). 

The Global Extension Team - District has been hard at work recruiting potential 

members for the Crosby Lions Club.  Several visits have been made to the Crosby area 

canvassing the area seeking members.  We have been favorably received.  Many of 

those we talked to welcome a Lions Club back into Crosby. 

I, along with DG Bill and GMT - D Emmee attended LCI training the weekend of August 

10th in Orlando to gather ideas on creating new clubs and increasing membership. 

We were to meet with the Houston Men in Action potential Lions Club on Saturday, 

October 5, but a key potential member was unable to find someone to stay with their 

child at the last minute when their original sitter found other employment. 

I am trying to work with Lion Doris Robinson at Texas Southern University, but have not 

been able to connect with her to arrange a meeting with the 23 potential Lions she has 

recruited. 

PDG Art Drouin has agreed to work on organizing the New Caney club. 

Please let me know if you have an interest in working with us in starting a new club.  

This ranges from making telephone calls to prospective members, following up with 

them relating to upcoming meetings, to canvassing the area for new members. 

 

Submitted: 

 

PDG Chuck Martin – Chair 

 


